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the shares. For example, if only 50% of the shares are sold, there will be
1,500,000 shares sold and the gross proceeds will be $15,000.

The registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates
as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file
a further amendment which specifically states that this Registration Statement
shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the
Securities Act of 1933 or until the registration statement shall become
effective on such date as the Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a),
may determine.

                               Hidden Ladder, Inc.

                        3,000,000 SHARES OF COMMON STOCK

This registration statement constitutes the initial public offering of Hidden
Ladder's common stock. Hidden Ladder is registering 3,000,000 shares of common
stock at an offering price of `0f common





                                        expenses). If all shares are not sold,
                                        the gross proceeds will be less and may
                                        not cover the expenses of the offering.
                                        For example, if the Company sells 50% of
                                        the securities, the Company will sell
                                        1.5 million shares and there will be
                                        10.5 million shares outstanding after
                                        the offering under these circumstances.

Termination of the offering             The offering will conclude when all
                                        3,000,000 shares of common stock have
                                        been sold, or 90 days after this
                                        registration statement is declared
                                        effective by the Securities and Exchange
                                        Commission. Hidden Ladder, Inc. may at
                                        its discretion extend the offering at
                                        its discretion extend the offering for
                                        an additional 90 days.

Terms of the offering                   The Company's president and sole
                                        director will sell the common stock upon
                                        effectiveness of this registration
                                        statement.

Risk Factors                            You should read the "Risk Factors"
                                        section beginning on page 5 and consider
                                        these factors carefully before deciding
                                        to invest in shares of our common stock.

You should rely only upon the information contained in this prospectus. Hidden
Ladder has not authorized anyone to provide you with information different from
that which is contained in this prospectus. Hidden Ladder is offering to sell
shares of common stock and seeking offers to buy shares of common stock only in
jurisdictions where offers and sales are permitted. The information contained in
this prospectus is accurate only as of the date of this prospectus, regardless
of the time of delivery of this prospectus, or of any sale of the common stock.

This summary provides an overview of selected information contained in this
prospectus. It does not contain all the information that you should consider
before making a decision to purchase the shares offered by Hidden Ladder. You
should very carefully and thoroughly read the more detailed information in this
prospectus and review our financial statements.

                     SUMMARY INFORMATION ABOUT HIDDEN LADDER

Hidden Ladder has designed a unique product for homeowners. The Hidden Ladder
provides a hidden escape ladder for homeowners. It provides the homeowner
comfort knowing that if there is a fire in their home they will be able to
escape safely from the 2nd story. The ladder is both durable and aesthetic. It
neatly folds up and hangs under the window and is not an eyesore in the home,
but at the same time is easily accessible.

Hidden Ladder has decided to sell wholesale only, targeting select retailers.
Initially, five segments of the retail industry have been identified:
Chain-retailers, single retailers, homebuilders, mail order catalogs, and
'other.' Based on the ability of chain-retailers to buy in bulk, this segment
was analyzed for market strength. Three target categories were identified as
most likely to be interested in the Hidden Ladder. These categories are
home-improvement, and safety.
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Of these three categories, home-improvement was selected based on the strength
of their purchasing power, as well as the rate of growth shown in the industry.
Research has noted that Home Depot showed the highest sales volume in home
safety supplies among the home-improvement sector, thus providing Hidden Ladder
with its initial sales prospect.

Our business and registered office is located at 2803 Isle Street, Rocklin, CA
95765. Our contact number is 530-409-0453.

As of Februar�v sLahave Uꀀd09-0453.As  В5l
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expected for any future period.

         BALANCE SHEET                         AS OF FEBRUARY 28, 2010
         -------------                         ----------------------
Total Assets                                         $   9,000
Total Liabilities                                    $   3,600
Shareholder's Equity                                 $   5,400

         OPERATING DATA              FEBRUARY 23, 2010 THROUGH FEBRUARY 28, 2010
         --------------              -------------------------------------------
Revenue                                              $       0
Net Loss                                             $   3,600
Net Loss Per Share *                                 $       0

* Diluted loss per share is identical to basic loss per share as the Company has
no potentially dilutive securities outstanding.

As indicated in the financial statements accompanying this prospectus, Hidden
Ladder has had no revenue to date and has incurred only losses since inception.
The Company has had no operations and has been issued a "going concern" opinion
from their auditors, based upon the Company's reliance upon the sale of our
common stock as the sole source of funds for our future operations.

                             DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY

The company does not own any real estate or other properties. The company's
office is located at 2803 Isle Street, Rocklin, CA 95765. The business office is
located at the office of David Johnson, the CEO, of the company at no charge.

                                  RISK FACTORS

Please consider the following risk factors and other information in this
prospectus relating to our business and prospects before deciding to invest in
our common stock.
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This offering and any investment in our common stock involves a high degree of
risk. You should carefully consider the risks described below and all of the
information contained in this prospectus before deciding whether to purchase our
common stock. If any of the following risks actually occur, our business,
financial condition and results of operations could be harmed.

The Company considers the following to be the material risks for an investor
regarding this offering. Hidden Ladder should be viewed as a high-risk
investment and speculative in nature. An investment in our common stock may
result in a complete loss of your entire investment. Please consider the
following risk factors before deciding to invest in our common stock.

RISKS RELATED TO OUR FINANCIAL CONDITION AND CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS
- -----------------------------------------------------------------

AUDITOR'S GOING CONCERN
- -----------------------

THERE IS SUBSTANTIAL UNCERTAINTY ABOUT THE ABILITY OF HIDDEN LADDER, INC. TO
CONTINUE ITS OPERATIONS AS A GOING CONCERN

In their audit report for the period ending February 28, 2010 and dated March
24, 2010; our auditors have expressed an opinion that substantial doubt exists
as to whether we can continue as an ongoing business. Because our sole officer
may be unwilling or unable to loan or advance any additional capital to Hidden
Ladder, Inc. we believe that if we do not raise additional capital within 12
months of the effective date of this registration statement, we may be required
to suspend or cease the implementation of our business plans. Due to the fact
that there is no minimum investment and no refunds on sold shares, you may be
investing in a Company that will not have the funds necessary to develop its
business strategies. As such we may have to cease operations and you could lose
your entire investment. See the February 28, 2010 Audited Financial Statements -
Auditors Report". Because the Company has been issued an opinion by its auditors
that substantial doubt exists as to whether it can continue as a going concern
it may be more difficult to attract investors.

BECAUSE WE ARE SMALL AND DO NOT HAVE MUCH CAPITAL, WE MUST LIMIT OUR MARKETING
ACTIVITIES. AS A RESULT, OUR SALES MAY NOT BE�ited ihaMd iAL,
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minimum number of Shares have been sold to keep the proceeds from any sales. We
can't assure you that subscriptions for the entire Offering will be obtained. We
have the right to terminate the offering of the Shares at any time, regardless
of the number of Shares we have sold since there is no minimum subscription
requirement. Our ability to meet our financial obligations, cash needs, and to
achieve our objectives, could be adversely affected if the entire offering of
Shares is not fully subscribed for.

BECAUSE THE COMPANY HAS 300,000,000 AUTHORIZED SHARES, MANAGEMENT COULD ISSUE
ADDITIONAL SHARES, DILUTING THE CURRENT SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY

The Company has 300,000,000 authorized shares, of which only 9,000,000 are
currently issued and outstanding and an up to a maximum amount of 12,000,000
will be issued and outstanding after this offering terminates if the full
offering is subscribed. The Company's management could, without the consent of
the existing shareholders, issue substantially more shares, causing a large
dilution in the equity position of the Company's current shareholders.
Additionally, large share issuances would generally have a negative impact on
the Company's share price. It is possible that, due to additional share
issuance, you could lose a substantial amount, or all, of your investment.

INVESTING IN THE COMPANY IS HIGHLY SPECULATIVE AND COULD RESULT IN THE ENTIRE
LOSS OF YOUR INVESTMENT

Purchasing the offered shares is highly speculative and involves significant
risk. The offered shares should not be purchased by any person who cannot afford
to lose their entire investment. The business objectives of the Company are also
speculative, and it is possible that we would be unable to accomplish them. The
Company's shareholders may be unable to realize a substantial or any return on
their purchase of the offered shares and may lose their entire investment. For
this reason, each prospective purchaser of the offered shares should read this
prospectus and all of its exhibits carefully and consult with their attorney,
business and/or investment advisor.

AS WE DO NOT HAVE AN ESCROW OR TRUST ACCOUNT WITH SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR INVESTORS,
IF WE FILE FOR OR ARE FORCED INTO BANKRUPTCY PROTECTION, THEY WILL LOSE THE
ENTIRE INVESTMENT

Invested funds for this offering will not be placed in an escrow or trust
account and if we file for bankruptcy protection or a petition for involuntary
bankruptcy is filed by creditors against us, your funds will become part of the
b`
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building industry, if any, will help the Company to operate profitably. The
Company does not maintain key person life insurance on its sole officer and
director.

IF THE COMPANY IS DISSOLVED, IT IS UNLIKELY THAT THERE WILL BE SUFFICIENT ASSETS
REMAINING TO DISTRIBUTE TO THE SHAREHOLDERS RESULTING IN UP TO A COMPLETE LOSS
OF YOUR INVESTMENT.

In the event of the dissolution of the Company, the proceeds realized from the
liquidation of its assets, if any, will be used primarily to pay the claims of
the Company's creditors, if any, before there can be any distribution to the
shareholders. In that case, the ability of purchasers of the offered shares to
recover all or any portion of the purchase price for the offered shares will
depend on the amount of funds realized, if any, after the settlement of claims.

RISKS RELATED TO THE COMPANY'S MARKET AND STRATEGY
- --------------------------------------------------

THE HOME IMPROVEMENT MARKET IS VERY COMPETITIVE AND OBTAINING THE NECESSARY
CONTRACT AND RETAIL RIGHTS TO PROVIDE THE PRODUCTS FOR DISTRIBUTION IS
NECESSARY. WITHOUT THOSE RIGHTS, THE COMPANY CAN NOT SELL THEIR PRODUCTS AND
WILL FAIL. IF THE COMPANY FAILS, YOU WILL LOOSE YOUR INVESTMENT

The market to obtain the contracts to provide the merchandise to retailers is
very competitive. There are several industry leaders that have obtained these
exclusive rights over a multiple year period. If the Company cannot obtain the
contracts or sublicense the rights, the Company will have difficulty generating
revenues.

THE HOME IMPROVEMENT MARKET IS VERY COMPETITION AND HIRING QUALIFIED RESOURCES
ARE DIFFICULT TO MANAGE. IF WE CAN NOT MANAGE THESE MARKET FACTORS SUCCESSFULLY,
WE FACE A HIGH RISK OF BUSINESS FAILURE WHICH WOULD RESULT IN THE LOSS OF YOUR
INVESTMENT.
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The Company expects that its results of operations may also fluctuate
significantly in the future due to the availability and retention of motivated
and qualified personnel. If we are not successful hiring and managing these
resources our business will fail, which could result in a complete loss of your
investment.

ESTABLISHING AND MAINTAIN A CUSTOMER BASE ARE DIFFICULT TO ACHIEVE AND MANAGE.
IF WE CAN NOT OBTAIN A CUSTOMER BASE, WE FACE A HIGH RISK OF BUSINESS FAILURE
WHICH WOULD RESULT IN THE LOSS OF YOUR INVESTMENT.

The Company expects that attracting, building and managing a customer base is
very difficult to accomplish. This is critical to ensure revenue to the Company.
Accordingly, if we are not successful in building and maintaining a customer
base, our future sales and operating results will be negatively impacted and our
business could fail.

WE MAY BE UNABLE TO GAIN ANY SIGNIFICANT MARKET ACCEPTANCE FOR OUR PRODUCTS OR
ESTABLISH A SIGNIFICANT MARKET PRESENCE. IF WE CAN NOT GAIN MARKET ACCEPTANCE,
WE WILL NOT BE ABLE TO GENERATE REVENUE AND OUR BUSINESS WILL FAIL.

The Company's growth strategy is substantially dependent upon its ability to
market its products successfully to large retailer and large home builders.
However, it may not achieve significant acceptance. Such acceptance, if
achieved, may not be sustained for any significant period of time. In addition,
there is no guarantee that any acceptance by a client will remain. Failure of
the Company's products to achieve or sustain market acceptance could have a
materially adverse effect on our business, financial conditions and the results
of our operations.

MANAGEMENT'S ABILITY TO IMPLEMENT THE BUSINESS STRATEGY SUCCESSFULLY IS CRITICAL
TO THE BUSINESS SUCCESS. IF THE MANAGEMENT FAILS TO IMPLEMENT THE BUSINESS
STRATEGY, THE COMPANY WILL FAIL AND INVESTORS WILL LOOSE THEIR INVESTMENT

Although the Company intends to pursue a strategy of marketing its product
throughout North America, our business success depends on a number of factors.
These include: our ability to establish a significant retail base and maintain
favorable relationships with customers and partners in the home building
industry; obtain adequate business financing on favorable terms in order to buy
all the necessary equipment and materials; development and maintenance of
appropriate operating procedures, policies and systems; hire, train and retain
skilled employees. The inability of the Company to manage any or all of these
factors could impair its ability to implement its business strategy
successfully, which could have a materially adverse effect on the results of its
operations and its financial condition.

HIDDEN LADDER MAY BE UNABLE TO MANAGE ITS FUTURE GROWTH. IF THE COMPANY CAN NOT
SUCCESSFULLY MANAGE THE GROWTH, THE COMPANY MAY RUN OUT OF MONEY AND FAIL.

Any extraordinary growth may place a significant strain on management,
financial, operating and technical resources. Failure to manage this growth



















         connection with accounting for estimates, accruals and reserves,
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      o  has experience preparing, auditing, analyzing or evaluating financial
         statements comparable to the breadth and complexity to our financial
         statements,

      o  understands internal controls over financial reporting, and

      o  understands audit committee functions.

Our Board of Directors is comprised of an individual who was integral to our
formation and who is involved in our day to day operations. While we would
prefer our director be an audit committee financial expert, the individual who
has been key to our development has professional background in finance or
accounting. As with most small, early stage companies, until such time as our
company further develops its business, achieves a stronger revenue base and has
sufficient working capital to purchase directors and officers insurance, we do
not have any immediate prospects to attract independent directors. When we are
able to expand our Board of Directors to include one or more independent
directors, we intend to establish an Audit Committee of our Board of Directors.
It is our intention that one or more of these independent directors will also
qualify as an audit committee financial expert. Our securities are not quoted on
an exchange that has requirements that a majority of our Board members be
independent and we are not currently otherwise subject to any law, rule or
regulation requiring that all or any portion of our Board of Directors include
"independent" directors, nor are we required to establish or maintain an Audit
Committee or other committee of our Board of Directors.

WE DO NOT HAVE ANY INDEPENDENT DIRECTORS AND WE HAVE NOT VOLUNTARILY IMPLEMENTED
VARIOUS CORPORATE GOVERNANCE MEASURES, IN THE ABSENCE OF WHICH, STOCKHOLDERS MAY
HAVE MORE LIMITED PROTECTIONS AGAINST INTERESTED DIRECTOR TRANSACTIONS,
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST AND SIMILAR MATTERS.

Recent Federal legislation, including the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, has
resulted in the adoption of various corporate governance measures designed to
promote the integrity of the corporate management and the securities markets.
Some of these measures have been adopted in response to legal requirements.
Others have been adopted by companies in response to the requirements of
national securities exchanges, such as the NYSE or The NASDAQ Stock Market, on
which their securities are listed. Among the corporate governance measures that
are required under the rules of national securities exchanges are those that
address board of directors' independence, audit committee oversight, and the
adoption of a code of ethics. Our Board of Directors is comprised of one
individual who is also our executive officer. Our executive officer makes
decisions on all significant corporate matters such as the approval of terms of
the compensation of our executive officer and the oversight of the accounting
functions.

Although we have adopted a Code of Ethics and Business Conduct, we have not yet
adopted any of these other corporate governance measures and, since our
securities are not yet listed on a national securities exchange, we are not
required to do so. We have not adopted corporate governance measures such as an
audit or other independent committees of our board of directors as we presently
do not have any independent directors. If we expand our board membership in
future periods to include additional independent directors, we may seek to
establish an audit and other committees of our board of directors. It is
possible that if our Board of Directors included independent directors and if we
were to adopt some or all of these corporate governance measures, stockholders
would benefit from somewhat greater assurances that internal corporate decisions
were being made by disinterested directors and that policies had been
implemented to define responsible conduct. For example, in the absence of audit,
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nominating and compensation committees comprised of at least a majority of
independent directors, decisions concerning matters such as compensation
packages to our senior officers and recommendations for director nominees may be
made by a majority of directors who have an interest in the outcome of the
matters being decided. Prospective investors should bear in mind our current
lack of corporate governance measures in formulating their invest�s aes in n
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                               Hidden Ladder, Inc.
                          (A Development Stage Company)
                                  Balance Sheet
                                February 28, 2010

                                     ASSETS
                                     ------
                                                                    FEBRUARY 28,
                                                                        2010
                                                                    ------------

CURRENT ASSETS
  Cash and cash equivalents .....................................   $     9,000
                                                                    -----------
    Total current assets ........................................         9,000
                                                                    -----------

                                                                    -----------

  TOTAL ASSETS ..................................................   $     9,000
                                                                    ===========

                      LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY
                      ------------------------------------

CURRENT LIABILITIES
  Accounts payable & Accrued liabilities ........................   $     3,600
                                                                    -----------
    Total liabilities ...........................................         3,600
                                                                    -----------

STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY
  Capital Stock (Note 4)
    Authorized:
      250,000,000 common shares, $0.0001 par value
    Issued and outstanding shares:
      9,000,000 .................................................   $       900
  Additional paid-in capital ....................................         8,100
  Deficit accumulated during the development stage ..............        (3,600)
                                                                    -----------
  Total Stockholders' Equity ....................................         5,400
                                                                    -----------

  TOTAL LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY ....................   $     9,000
                                                                    ===========

   The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.

                                       F-2

                               Hidden Ladder, ILL duri...M    �.ഀof these fii...M    �.ഀഀĀĀഀ  mpany)

                             ĀĀtementiof Oieration)

        Forithe 0eriod otruary Ls, L010 TILLOitione to otruary L8, L01)

                                                                  Forithe 0erio)

...M    �.ഀoooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooromILLOitio)

                                                                   otruary Ls)

                                                                      L010 t)

                                                                   otruary L8)

                                                                       L01)

...M    �.ഀooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo      -------------)

gEDEr,ES ......................................................   $           )

                                                                              )

Es0ErSE)

  deneral , odministrati  ....................................             100

  0ro essional oes ...........................................   $       s,500

                                                                              0

Loss ofor LLom a5es ......................................   $      (3,600)

                                                                              )

0roision for LLom a5es ....................................               )

                                                                              )

rtiioss ......................................................   $      (3,600)

                                                                  ============)

0Eg Si E t..)

  oasiL and dinted  ss ier Lommon sdare .....................   $           )

                                                                  ============





















appointment as Registered Agent, and agree to comply with all applicable
provisions of law. In addition, I hereby am familiar with and accept the duties
and responsibilities as Registered Agent for said Corporation.

                                       /s/ Steven Sanders
                                       ------------------
                                       Steven Sanders
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                                   EXHIBIT 3.2

                                     BY-LAWS

                                       OF

                               HIDDEN LADDER, INC.

                              a Florida corporation
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fixed in accordance with these bylaws or in the notice of the special meeting,
special meetings shall be held at the corporation's principal office.

         (3) Only business within the purpose or purposes described in the
special meeting notice may be conducted at a special shareholders' meeting.

SECTION 2.03. SHAREHOLDERS' LIST FOR MEETING.

         (1) After fixing a record date for a meeting, a corporation shall
prepare a list of the names of all its shareholders who are entitled to notice
of a shareholders' meeting, in accordance with the Florida Business Corporation
Act (the "Act"), or arranged by voting group, with the address of, and the
number and class and series, if any, of shares held by, each.

         (2) The shareholders' list must be available for inspection by any
shareholder for a period of ten days prior to the meeting or such shorter time
as exists between the record date and the meeting and continuing through the
meeting at the corporation's principal office, at a place identified in the
meeting notice in the city where the meeting will be held, or at the office of
the corporation's transfer agent or registrar. A shareholder or his agent or
attorney is entitled on written demand to inspect the list (subject to the
requirements of Section 607.1602(3) of the Act), during regular business hours
and at his expense, during the period it is available for inspection.

         (3) The corporation shall make the shareholders' list available at the
meeting, and any shareholder or his agent or attorney is entitled to inspect the
list at any time during the meeting or any adjournment.

SECTION 2.04. RECORD DATE.

         (1) The board of directors may set a record date for purposes of
determining the shareholders entitled to notice of and to vote at a
shareholders' meeting; however, in no event may a record date fixed by the board
of directors be a date preceding the date upon which the resolution fixing the
record date is adopted.
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         (2) Unless otherwise fixed by the board of directors, the record date
for determining shareholders entitled to demand a special meeting is the date
the first shareholder delivers his demand to the corporation. In the event that
the board of directors sets the record date for a special meeting of
shareholders, it shall not be a date preceding the date upon which the
corporation receives the first demand from a shareholder requesting a special
meeting.

         (3) If no prior action is required by the board of directors pursuant
to the Act, and, unless otherwise fixed by the board of directors, the record
date for determining shareholders entitled to take action without a meeting is
the date the first signed written consent is delivered to the corporation under
Section 607.0704 of the Act. If prior action is required by the board of
directors pursuant to the Act, the record date for determining shareholders
entitled to take action without a meeting is at the close of business on the day
on which the board of directors adopts the resolution taking such prior action.

         (4) Unless otherwise fixed by the board of directors, the record date
for determining shareholders entitled to notice of and to vote at an annual or
special shareholders' meeting is the close of business on the day before the
first notice is delivered to shareholders.

         (5) A record date may not be more than 70 days before the meeting or
action requiring a determination of shareholders.

         (6) A determination of shareholders entitled to notice of or to vote at
a shareholders' meeting is effective for any adjournment of the meeting unless
the board of directors fixes a new record date, which it must do if the meeting
is adjourned to a date more than one 120 days after the date fixed for the
original meeting.

SECTION 2.05. NOTICE OF MEETINGS AND ADJOURNMENT.

         (1) The corporation shall notify shareholders of the date, time and
place of each annual and special shareholders' meeting no fewer than 10 or more



than 60 days before the meeting date. Unless the Act requires otherwise, the
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         (1) Shares entitled to vote as a separate voting group may take action
on a matter at a meeting only if a quorum of those shares exists with respect to
that matter. Unless the articles of incorporation or the Act provides otherwise,
a majority of the votes entitled to be cast on the matter by the voting group
constitutes a quorum of that voting group for action on that matter.

         (2) Once a share is represented for any purpose at a meeting, it is
deemed present for quorum purposes for the remainder of the meeting and for any
adjournment of that meeting unless a new record date is or must be set for that
adjourned meeting.

         (3) If a quorum exists, action on a matter (other than the election of
directors) by a voting group is approved if the votes cast within the voting
group favoring the action exceed the votes cast opposing the action, unless the
articles of incorporation or the Act requires a greater number of affirmative
votes.

SECTION 3.03. ACTION BY SINGLE AND MULTIPLE VOTING GROUPS.

         (1) If the articles of incorporation or the Act provides for voting by
a single voting group on a matter, action on that matter is taken when voted
upon by that voting group as provided in Section 3.02 of these bylaws.

         (2) If the articles of incorporation or the Act provides for voting by
two or more voting groups on a matter, action on that matter is taken only when
voted upon by each of those voting groups counted separately as provided in
Section 3.02 of these bylaws. Action may be taken by one voting group on a
matter even though no action is taken by another voting group entitled to vote
on the matter.

SECTION 3.04. SHAREHOLDER QUORUM AND VOTING; GREATER OR LESSER VOTING
              REQUIREMENTS.

         (1) A majority of the shares entitled to vote, represented in person or
by proxy, shall constitute a quorum at a meeting of shareholders, but in no
event shall a quorum consist of less than one-third of the shares entitled to
vote. When a specified item of business is required to be voted on by a class or
series of stock, a majority of the shares of such class or series shall
constitute a quorum for the transaction of such item of business by that class
or series.

         (2) An amendment to the articles of incorporation that adds, changes or
deletes a greater or lesser quorum or voting requirement must meet the same
quorum requirement and be adopted by the same vote and voting groups required to
take action under the quorum and voting requirements then in effect or proposed
to be adopted, whichever is greater.

         (3) If a quorum exists, action on a matter, other than the election of
directors, is approved if the votes cast by the holders of the shares
represented at the meeting and entitled to vote on the subject matter favoring
the action exceed the votes cast opposing the action, unless a greater number of
affirmative votes or voting by classes is required by the Act or the articles of
incorporation.
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         (4) After a quorum has been established at a shareholders' meeting, the
subsequent withdrawal of shareholders, so as to reduce the number of shares
entitled to vote at the meeting below the number required for a quorum, shall
not affect the validity of any action taken at the meeting or any adjournment
thereof.

         (5) The articles of incorporation may provide for a greater voting
requirement or a greater or lesser quorum requirement for shareholders (or
voting groups of shareholders) than is provided by the Act, but in no event
shall a quorum consist of less than one-third of the shares entitled to vote.

SECTION 3.05. VOTING FOR DIRECTORS; CUMULATIVE VOTING.

         (1) Directors are elected by a plurality of the votes cast by the
shares entitled to vote in the election at a meeting at which a quorum is





interest;

                  (e) The principles of this subsection shall apply, insofar as
possible, to execution of proxies, waivers, consents, or objections and for the
purpose of ascertaining the presence of a quorum;

                  (f) Subject to Section 3.08 of these bylaws, nothing herein
contained shall prevent trustees or other fiduciaries holding shares registered
in�inined s



the corporation as the shareholder. The extent of this recognition may be
determined in the procedure.
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         (2) The procedure may set forth (a) the types of nominees to which it
applies; (b) the rights or privileges that the corporation recognizes in a
beneficial owner; (c) the manner in which the procedure is selected by the
nominee; (d) the �eeeeeeeeeeenom



book in which proceedings of meetings of shareholders are recorded. No written
consent shall be effective to take the corporate action referred to therein
unless, within 60 days of the date of the earliest dated consent is delivered in
the manner required by this section, written consent signed by the number of
holders required to take action is delivered to the corporation by delivery as
set forth in this section.

         (2) Within 10 days after obtaining such authorization by written
consent, notice in accordance with Section 607.0704(3) of the Act must be given
to those shareholders who have not consented in writing.

                                   ARTICLE IV

                         BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

SECTION 4.01. QUALIFICATIONS OF DIRECTORS.

         Directors must be natural persons who are 18 years of age or older but
need not be residents of the State of Florida or shareholders of the
corporation.

SECTION 4.02. NUMBER OF DIRECTORS.

         (1) The board of directors shall consist of not less than one nor more
than nine individuals.

         (2) The number of directors may be increased or decreased from time to
time by amendment to these bylaws.

         (3) Directors are elected at the first annual shareholders' meeting and
at each annual meeting thereafter unless their terms are staggered under Section
4.04 of these bylaws.

SECTION 4.03. TERMS OF DIRECTORS GENERALLY.

         (1) The terms of the initial directors of the corporation expire at the
first shareholders' meeting at which directors are elected.
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or its subsidiaries, the communities and society in which the corporation or its
subsidiaries operate, and the economy of the state and the nation.

         (4) A director is not acting in good faith if he has knowledge
concerning the matter in question that makes reliance otherwise permitted by
subsection (2) unwarranted.

         (5) A director is not liable for any action taken as a director, or any
failure to take any action, if he performed the duties of his office in
compliance with this section.
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SECTION 4.19. DIRECTOR CONFLICTS OF INTEREST.

         No contract or other transaction between a corporation and one or more
interested directors shall be either void or voidable because of such
relationship or interest, because such director or directors are present at the
meeting of the board of directors or a committee thereof which authorizes,
approves or ratifies such contract or transaction, or because his or their votes
are counted for such purpose, if:

         (1) The fact of such relationship or interest is disclosed or known to
the board of directors or committee which authorizes, approves or ratifies the
contract or transactions by a vote or consent sufficient for the purpose without
counting the votes or consents of such interested directors;

         (2) The fact of such relationship or interest is disclosed or known to
the shareholders entitled to vote and they authorize, approve or ratify such
contract or transaction by vote or written consent; or

         (3) The contract or transaction is fair and reasonable as to the
corporation at the time it is authorized by the board, a committee or the
shareholders.

         Common or interested directors may be counted in determining the
presence of a quorum at the meeting of the board of directors or a committee
thereof which authorizes, approves or ratifies such contract or transaction.

         For the purpose of paragraph (2) above, a conflict of interest
transaction is authorized, approved or ratified if it receives the vote of a
majority of the shares entitled to be counted under this subsection. Shares
owned by or voted under the control of a director who has a relationship or
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parties to such proceeding.

         (5) Evaluation of the reasonableness of expenses and authorization of
indemnification shall be made in the same manner as the determination that
indemnification is permissible. However, if the determination of permissibility
is made by independent legal counsel, persons specified by paragraph (4)(c)
shall evaluate the reasonableness of expenses and may authorize indemnification.

         (6) Expenses incurred by an officer or director in defending a civil or
criminal proceeding may be paid by the corporation in advance of the final
disposition of such proceeding upon receipt of an undertaking by or on behalf of
such director or officer to repay such amount if he is ultimately found not to
be entitled to indemnification by the corporation pursuant to this section.
Expenses incurred by other employees and agents may be paid in advance upon such
terms or conditions that the board of directors deems appropriate.

         (7)t depend depend d



the standard of conduct set forth in subsection (1), subsection (2) or
subsection (7).

         (10) For purposes of this section, the term "corporation" includes, in
addition to the resulting corporation, any constituent corporation (including
any constituent of a constituent) absorbed in a consolidation or merger, so that
any person who is or was a director, officer, employee, or agent of a
constituent corporation, or is or was serving at the request of a constituent
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corporation as a director, officer, employee, or agent of another corporation,
partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise, is in the same position
under this section with respect to the resulting or surviving corporation as he
would have with respect to such constituent corporation if its separate
existence had continued.

         (11) For purposes of this section:

                  (a) The term "other enterprises" includes employee benefit
plans;

                  (b) The term "expenses" includes counsel fees, including those
for appeal;

                  (c) The term "liability" includes obligations to pay a
judgment, settlement, penalty, fine (including an excise tax assessed with
respect to any employee benefit plan), and expenses actually and reasonably
incurred with respect to a proceeding;

                  (d) The term "proceeding" includes any threatened, pending, or
completed action, suit or other type of proceeding, whether civil, criminal,
administrative, or investigative and whether formal or informal;

                  (e) The term "agent" includes a volunteer;

                  (f) The term "serving at the request of the corporation"
includes any service as a director, officer, employee, or agent of the
corporation that imposes duties on such persons, including duties relating to an
employee benefit plan and its participants or beneficiaries; and

                  (g) The term "not opposed to the best interest of the
corporation" describes the actions of a person who acts in good faith and in a
manner he reasonably believes to be in the best interests of the participants
and beneficiaries of an employee benefit plan.

         (12) The corporation shall have power to purchase and maintain
insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a director, officer, employee,
or agent of the corporation or is or was serving at the request of the
corporation as a director, officer, employee, or agent of another corporation,
partnership, joint venture, trust, or other enterprise against any liability
asserted against him and incurred by him in any such capacity or arising out of
his status as such, whether or not the corporation would have the power to
indemnify him against such liability under the provisions of this section.

                                   ARTICLE VI

                                OFFICE AND AGENT

SECTION 6.01. REGISTERED OFFICE AND REGISTERED AGENT.

         (1) The corporation shall have and continuously maintain in the State
of Florida:

                  (a) A registered office which may be the same as its place of
business; and
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                  (b) A registered agent, who, may be either:

                           (i) An individual who resides in the State of Florida
whose business office is identical with such registered office; or





                  (c) Have preference over any other class of shares with
respect to distributions, including dividends and distributions upon the
dissolution of the corporation.

         (4) Shares which are entitled to preference in the distribution of
dividends or assets shall not be designated as common shares. Shares which are
not entitled to preference in the distribution of dividends or assets shall be
common shares and shall not be designated as preferred shares.

SECTION 7.02. TERMS OF CLASS OR SERIES DETERMINED BY BOARD OF DIRECTORS.

         (1) If the articles of incorporation so provide, the board of directors
may determine, in whole or part, the preferences, limitations, and relative
rights (within the limits set forth in Section 7.01) of:

                  (a) Any class of shares before the issuance of any shares of
that class, or

                  (b) One or more series within a class before the issuance of
any shares of that series.

         (2) Each series of a class must be given a distinguishing designation.

         (3) All shares of a series must have preferences, limitations, and
relative rights identical with those of other shares of the same series and,
except to the extent otherwise provided in the description of the series, of
those of other series of the same class.
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         (4) Before issuing any shares of a class or series created under this
section, the corporation must deliver to the Department of State of the State of
Florida for filing articles of amendment, which are effective without
shareholder action, in accordance with Section 607.0602 of the Act.

SECTION 7.03. ISSUED AND OUTSTANDING SHARES.

         (1) A corporation may issue the number of shares of each class or
series authorized by the articles of incorporation. Shares that are issued are
outstanding shares until they are reacquired, redeemed, converted, or canceled.

         (2) The reacquisition, redemption, or conversion of outstanding shares
is subject to the limitations of subsection (3) and to Section 607.06401 of the
Act.

         (3) At all times that shares of the corporation are outstanding, one or
more shares that together have unlimited voting rights and one or more shares
that together are entitled to receive the net assets of the corporation upon
dissolution must be outstanding.

SECTION 7.04. ISSUANCE OF SHARES.

         (1) The board of directors may authorize shares to be issued for
consideration consisting of any tangible or intangible property or benefit to
the corporation, including cash, promissory notes, services performed, promises
to perform services evidenced by a written contract, or other securities of the
corporation.

         (2) Before the corporation issues shares, the board of directors must
determine that the consideration received or to be received for shares to be
issued is adequate. That determination by the board of directors is conclusive
insofar as the adequa� ved f  adnclued f܀of A pd �က�and,
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money or a promise to perform services is received by the corporation at the
time of the making of the promise, unless the agreement specifically provides
otherwise.

         (4) The corporation may place in escrow shares issued for a contract
for future services or benefits or a promissory note, or make other arrangements
to restrict the transfer of the shares, and may credit distributions in respect
of the shares against their purchase price, until the services are performed,
the note is paid, or the benefits received. If the services are not performed,
the shares escrowed or restricted and the distributions credited may be canceled
in whole or part.
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SECTION 7.05. FORM AND CONTENT OF CERTIFICATES.

         (1) Shares may but need not be represented by certificates. Unless the
Act or another statute expressly provides otherwise, the rights and obligations
of shareholders are identical whether or not their shares are represented by
certificates.

         (2) At a minimum, each share certificate must state on its face:

                  (a) The name of the issuing corporation and that the
corporation is organi� ort
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                  (f) A list of the names and business street addresses of its
current directors and officers; and

                  (g) Its most recent annual report delivered to the Department
of State of the State of Florida.

SECTION 9.02. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR SHAREHOLDERS.

         (1) Unless modified by resolution of the shareholders within 120 days
of the close of each fiscal year, the corporation shall furnish its shareholders
annual financial statements which may be consolidated or combined statements of
the corporation and one or more of its subsidiaries, as appropriate, that
include a balance sheet as of the end of the fiscal year, an income statement
for that year, and a statement of cash flows for that year. If financial
statements are prepared for the corporation on the basis of generally-accepted
accounting principles, the annual financial statements must also be prepared on
that basis.

         (2) If the annual financial statements are reported upon by a public
accountant, his report must accompany them. If not, the statements must be
accompanied by a statement of the president or the person responsible for the
corporation's accounting records:
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                  (a) Stating his reasonable belief whether the statements were
prepared on the basis of generally-accepted accounting principles and, if not,
describing the basis of preparation; and

                  (b) Describing any respects in which the statements were not
prepared on a basis of accounting consistent with the statements prepared for
the preceding year.

         (3) The corporation shall mail the annual financial statements to each
shareholder within 120 days after the close of each fiscal year or within such
additional time thereafter as is reasonably necessary to enable the corporation
to prepare its financial statements, if for reasons �un s��lo�lo�its� lde s afteကa reparegnci ia tatements, if t�     basi uea reinguch
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         (3) Each report shall be executed by the corporation by an officer or
director or, if the corporation is in the hands of a receiver or trustee, shall
be executed on behalf of the corporation by such receiver or trustee, and the
signing thereof shall have the same legal effect as if made under oath, without
the necessity of appending such oath thereto.
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         (4) Information in the annual report must be current as of the date the
annual report is executed on behalf of the corporation.

         (5) Any corporation failing to file an annual report which complies
with the requirements of this section shall not be permitted to maintain or
defend any action in any court of this state until such report is filed and all
fees and taxes due under the Act are paid and shall be subject to dissolution or
cancellation of its certificate of authority to do business as provided in the
Act.

                                    ARTICLE X

                                  MISCELLANEOUS

SECTION 10.01. DEFINITION OF THE "ACT".

         All references contained herein to the "Act" or to sections of the
"Act" shall be deemed to be in reference to the Florida Business Corporation
Act.

SECTION 10.02. APPLICATION OF FLORIDA LAW.

         Whenever any provision of these bylaws is inconsistent with any
provision of the Florida Business Corporation Act, Statutes 607, as they may be
amended from time to time, then in such instance Florida law shall prevail.

SECTION 10.03. FISCAL YEAR.

         The fiscal year of the corporation shall be determined by resolution of
the board of directors.

SECTION 10.04. CONFLICTS WITH ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION.

         In the event that any provision contained in these bylaws conflicts
with any provision of the corporation's articles of incorporation, as amended
from time to time, the provisions of the articles of incorporation shall prevail
and be given full force and effect, to the full extent permissible under the
Act.

SECTION 10.05. EMERGENCY BY-LAWS.

         In the event of an emergency, as currently or hereafter defined or
described under Section 607.02.07 of the Florida Business Corporation Act, and
if there are no officers or directors in office or serving based on death,
incapacity or resignation, the corporation, acting through shareholders
representing a majority in interest of shares and who purport to be shareholders
of the corporation, shall have a right to designate one or more persons to serve
as director or directors of the corporation until formal procedures can be
established in order to elect a director or directors to serve on the board of
directors of the corporation. In the event the number of shareholders shall
ultimately be determined not to be a majority in interest of the shareholder
interest of the corporation, the actions taken by such shareholders, on the good
faith belief that they are acting as a majority in interest of the shareholders
of the corporation, shall be deemed valid and proper.
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         3. The CEO and each senior financial officer shall promptly bring to
the attention of the Board of Directors and the Audit Committee any information
he or she may have concerning any violation of the Company's Code of Business
Conduct and Ethics, including any actual or apparent conflicts of interest
between personal and professional relationships, involving management or other
employees who have a significant role in the Company's financial reporting,
disclosures or internal controls.
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         4. The CEO and each senior financial officer shall promptly bring to
the attention of the Board of Directors and Audit Committee any information he
or she may have concerning evidence of a material violation of the securities or
other laws, rules or regulations applicable to the Company and the operation of
its business, by the Company or any agent thereof, or of violation of the Code
of Business Conduct and Ethics or of these additional procedures.

         5. The Board of Directors shall determine, or designate appropriate
persons to determine, appropriate actions to be taken in the event of violations
of the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics of these additional procedures by the
CEO and the Company's senior financial officers. Such actions shall be
reasonably designed to deter wrongdoing and to promote accountability for
adherence to the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics and to these additional
procedures, and shall include written notices to the individual involved that
the Board has determined that there has been a violation, censure by the Board,
demotion or reassignment of the individual involved, suspension with or without
pay or benefits (as determined by the Board) and termination of the individual's
employment. In determining what action is appropriate in a particular case, the
Board of Directors or such designee shall take into account all relevant
information, including the nature and severity of the violation, whether the
violation was a single occurrence or repeated occurrences, whether the violation
appears to have been intentional or inadvertent, whether the individual in
question had been advised prior to the violation as to the proper course of
action and whether or not the individual in question had committed other
violations in the past.
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                                  EXHIBIT 23.1

                                                        LAKE & ASSOCIATES, CPA'S

            CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM
            --------------------------------------------------------

We consent to the use, in the report on Form S-1 of Hidden Ladder, Inc. (A
Development Stage Company), of our report dated March 24, 2010 on our audit of
the financial statements of Hidden Ladder, Inc. (A Development Stage Company) as
of February 28, 2010, and the related statement of operations, shareholders'
equity and cash flows from inception on February 23, 2010 through February 28,
2010 and the reference to us under the caption "Experts."

/s/ Lake & Associates, CPA's LLC
Lake & Associates, CPA's LLC
Boca Raton, FL
March 24, 2010

1905 Wright Boulevard                              20283 State Road 7, Suite 300
Schaumburg, IL 60193                                   Boca Raton, Florida 33498

Phone: 847.524.0800                                          Phone: 866.982.9874
Fax: 847.524.1655                                              Fax: 561.982.7985





SUBSCRIPTIONS ARE SOLD IN $500 INCREMENTS ONLY.

Total Number of Shares to be Acquired: _____________________________

Amount to be Paid (price of $0.01 per Share): _____________________________

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Subscription Agreement
this ________ of ________________________________, 2010.

NAME: (PRINT) as it should appear on the Certificate: __________________________

ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________
         _______________________________________________________________________

If Joint Ownership, check one (all parties must sign above):
|_| Joint Tenants with Right of Survivorship
|_| Tenants in Common
|_| Community Property

If Fiduciary or a Business or an Organization, check one:
|_| Trust
|_| Estate
|_| Power of Attorney
Name and Type of Business Organization: ________________________________________

IDENTIFICATION AUTHENTICATION REQUIRED:
- ---------------------------------------

Below is my (circle one) Social SecuneԧeEQUIRED EQUIRED EcQCele܀aj_�mꀀ_Ò틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒툀EsineeÒ틒틒틒틝ⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭꀀ�__�dTION AUTHHHHHHHHHHHsineHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHsine_/Ô,l ---2ꀀ______________________________HHHHHHsine-__________________________[¢틒틒틒틒ⴭⴭⴭⴭ 2ကI�  N倀S eM $500 INCRsineI___:pⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭ䨀C]of�|his _____" l C_�Mက� IRഀiက_�__　ee)pⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭⴭ⌀gani __$ iriSa틒틒틒틒틒틒틒틒ကTyp瀀FrthMrty


